

City of Waltham

Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor CITY OF WALTHAM CITY CLERK'S OFFICE 2017 NOV 22 A II: 46 RECORDED

November 22, 2017

TO: The Waltham City Council

RE: Last Call Foundation Donation to Fire Department

Dear Councillors:

I respectfully request approval of an additional donation of \$10,000.00 from the Last Call Foundation to the Fire Department to purchase rescue airbags. An initial donation of \$10,000.00 was approved by the City Council (Order #33861) at its meeting of October 23, 2017.

Attached is a copy of a letter dated November 8, 2017 that was received from Chief Ciccone. Chief Ciccone will be available to answer questions concerning this request.

Sincerely,

Jeannette A. McCarthy

JAM/ccb Enclosure

cc: Chief Ciccone



PAUL J. CICCONE
Chief of Department

pciccone@fire-dept.waltham.ma.us

Waltham Fire Department

175 Lexington Street, Waltham, MA 02452



Business Telephone 781-314-3700 781-314-3707

Fax 781-314-3704

November 8th, 2017

Honorable Mayor Jeannette McCarthy Waltham City Hall 610 Main St Waltham Ma. 02452

Honorable Mayor,

In my letter dated October 5th regarding a donation in the amount of \$10,000 to \$19,967 dollars from the Last Call Foundation and Keane Fire and Safety please be advised that the Foundation has decided to fund the full cost of the Rescue Air Bags we will be purchasing.

Therefore they would like to present us with checks totaling \$20,000 dollars in the coming weeks.

Although my letter stated the donation could be up to the full amount of the equipment I believe the Council approved an amount of \$10,000 dollars.

I was hoping that this might be forwarded to them for approval without Committee referral.

Respectfully

Chief Ciccone

RECEIVED

NOV 9 2017

MAYOR'S OFFICE

Cc Paul Centofanti